
Dear Parents & Carers, 
It has been another busy week at St Michael's and despite the chilly weather the
children have remained cheerful and happy! 

KS1 and Reception had a visit from our community police officers who explained
their role and how they work to keep us all safe. The children really enjoyed
meeting the officers and were beautifully behaved.  

Thank you to Etna Class for their wonderful assembly that highlighted the
forgotten contributions of key LGBT figures throughout history. They spoke so
clearly and their singing at the end was very emotional! It was also really nice to
have so many parents visit Etna's classroom to see the children's work and then
to share a coffee with the Senior Leadership Team afterwards. After each family
assembly we will now be holding a coffee morning and would love to see as
many parents there as possible. Next week it is the turn of Fuji Class so please
try to attend if you can. 

Next week is STEAM week and the staff have been busy preparing a range of
exciting lessons and activities for the pupils. The theme of STEAM week is
sustainability, and we have a number of parents who work in this area who have
offered to come in and speak to the children about their jobs - we are really
looking forward to this. Children will also be bringing home pencil cases from
Cycle for Good (please see last week's newsletter for info) which we are hoping
will be filled with good quality pens, pencils and felt tips. Remember, please do
not buy anything new! 

Continuing the sustainability theme, members of the SMSA have been collating,
laundering and prepping good quality second hand St Michael's school uniforms.
They have a direct email which is stmichaelspreloved@gmail.com - please
contact them if you require specific items and they will be happy to help.  
I hope you all have a lovely weekend, stay warm!

Best wishes,
Sinead O'Brien

School vision
We believe our children’s future is created every day. Every moment counts.

 
Brought to life through our mission

To nurture and inspire our children to develop a love of learning in a supportive Christian
community and become the best they can be.

 
Underpinned by our values

Endurance | Forgiveness | Koinonia | Creation | Friendship
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STEAM Week!

Mon 22nd Year 5 Football with Rhodes Avenue

Wed 24th Year 5 Swimming

Fri 26th Family Assembly Y4 Fuji

Mon 29th Year 4 Football with Rhodes Avenue

Wed 31st Year 5 Swimming

Fri 2nd Family Assembly Y3 Toubkal

KEY DATES
FOR THE
DIARY



Ho
a

u
d

se
e

Po
t

in Ats   & t n nce

 House Winner

Class House Point Winners

Whol

a

e School

96.3%
Attend nce

with 98.4%

Class with the best attendance:

Etna Class

S

T

T

H

A

E

R

 
W

S

E

O

E

F

K

Year 1
Year 2

Year 3

Year 4 Year 6Year 5

KS1

LKS2

UKS2

Hector,
Philippa &

Mirabel
Sanaya &
London 

Lukas &

Evie
Tate &

Janaiyah

Chanel &
Sam  

Cairngorms
317

Etna
222

K2
244

St Andrew
387

Celeste &

Sasha



Marc Williams
Class Teacher

Linnet Butesi
Early Years Practitioner

Lynette Sampson
Nursery Nurse

Meet The Nursery Team



An agile coach came in to talk to the Early Years about her
job.

 She explained how people work together to build strong
relationships to enable them to work together to their best

abilities. 
She told us how we all have our own superpowers & the

children identified their own superpowers. 

Thank you, Gayane! 

EYFS Pe﻿ople Who Help Us  



Today Mia and Rosa’s daddy came in to talk about his job as
a film and music director. He showed us how the film Trolls
was made and the famous people recording the voices of

the trolls. He explained how to make films and the children
were very keen and had some wonderful ideas. 

Thank you, Emil! 
 

EYFS Pe﻿ople Who Help Us  



On Thursday we had a visit from the police. As we are learning
about people who help us, the police officers came to tell us

about their job and how they help us in our community. 

The Nursery children really enjoyed talking to the officer and
hearing about all the different animals, vehicles and equipment

they use.

Police Visit



Key Stage 1 and Reception had a visit from our
community police officers. They explained their

role, equipment and how they keep us safe.



On Friday last week, Year 6 braced themselves for the cold weather and went
outside for some active maths. Using their recently acquired knowledge of ratio,

the children set about trying to create images of each other that were exactly
double-sized. They carefully measured each body part in turn, did the calculations

and then drew their - now giant - friends onto the playground with chalks. The
results speak for themselves.



Etna Class Assembly 
Etna Class gave a great assembly

demonstrating the aims of the LGBT
History Month which were to promote

equality and diversity remembering how
changes have been made over the years

to people's rights. 



See next page for
Burns Night Lunch

Menu

NEXT WEEK
ON THE MENU 

Mon 22nd - Fri 26th January

Burns Night Menu



Thursday 25th January 2024
Beef and Onion Pie
Vegetable Pie
Neeps and Tatties
Buttered Leeks

For Dessert: a Cranachan



Hi everyone,

Next Friday (26th January) is 
Year 6 Matterhorn’s turn for the cake sale.

Thank you to all who came to the SMSA meeting
this week. The minutes are available on Classlist.

There were some great ideas such as plastic tat
amnesty - great way to recycle old plastic tat

you have at home and use as prizes at the fairs
etc. 

A silent auction was also a great idea raised, and
we already have some amazing donations. More

details will be coming on these soon.

Please let us know if you have any fundraising
ideas.

Thank you and have a great week!

Charlotte, Anja & Vanessa

SMSA Update



http://www.london.gov.uk/free-school-meals
https://www.london.gov.uk/programmes-strategies/communities-and-socialjustice/%20help-cost-living


Getting your child to school 
really matters 

  If your child’s
attendance during the

school year…
  

  Your child would
have lost

approximately …
  

  Or they would
have missed

approximately…
  

  Was 95%
  

  9 days from School
  

  50 lessons
  

  Was 90%
  

  19 days from School
  

  100 lessons
  

  Was 85%
  

 29 days from School
  

  150 lessons  



CLUBS
SPRING 2024  

Still some club places
available! 

Scopay clubs:
Email clubs@stmichaelsn6.com

Externally-run clubs: 
Check Club Timetable Contact

Details page 

mailto:clubs@stmichaelsn6.com
https://stmichaelsn6.com/club-timetable/
https://stmichaelsn6.com/club-timetable/
https://stmichaelsn6.com/club-timetable/
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Please refer to the clubs timetable for all details of your child’s clubs.
stmichaelsn6.com/clubs-timetable

Online bookings are closed.
Please email clubs@stmichaelsn6.com to enquire about spaces.

https://stmichaelsn6.com/club-timetable/


For more information on please feel free to visit https://www.cycleofgood.com/

As part of our STEAM week activities - St Michael’s is going to work in partnership with a series of
schools in Chilomoni, Malawi.  The main theme of our Steam Week this year is Sustainability. With
this in mind we are looking to gather together previously used resources and share them with
others.

Working with the charity ‘Cycle of Good’ we would like to send filled pencil cases for the children at
school in Chilomoni to use. These pencil cases are handmade in Malawi using recycled bicycle inner
tubes. Here is the idea:

Each class within St Michael’s will be provided with a set of pencil cases. 
Our aim is to fill them with USED stationary items including pens, pencils,

      crayons, felt tips, rulers, sharpeners etc. 

 Please do not go out and buy any thing new!

 Make sure everything you add in is in usable condition, is sharpened or 
       has lids.

At the end of STEAM week we will have a school's worth of pencil cases
      that I will arrange to have sent to Malawi from the children .

Please have a search at home, in drawers, art sets, old pencil cases around  the house and see what
you can find.

I have been lucky enough to teach a reception class for a year in the Township
where these pencil cases will go, and have seen first hand how much these
donations can have a positive impact upon the children's learning which is why I am so pleased that
St Michael’s can support this initiative.

Thanks,
Mr Williams

https://www.cycleofgood.com/







